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Oct. 27-28, 2018 in Springfield, Mo. 

 
We start every meeting with a social hour at 6:00 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. 

At 6:30 p.m. our auction begins.  Then at 7:15 we start our membership 
meeting that consists of: Door Prize Drawings (Junior and Adult), 

General Business, Short Program, and Live Auction (must be a member 
to enter items in the auction & limit of 5 items per meeting). 

YNôs  have their program  at every meeting. 
Like to dismiss before 8:45 if at all possible. 

  

Calendar of Events 
 

April 7, 2018: Jefferson Highway Coin & Collectors Show (9 am to 4 pm) 

Thiebaud Auditorium, 105 E. 11th St, Lamar, MO 

 

April 14, 2018: Mark Twain Area Coin Show (10 am to 4 pm) 

Hannibal Middle School, 4750 McMasters Av, Hannibal, MO 

Editorôs Corner 
  

      Can you believe weôre 1/4 of the way 

through 2018? Yeah, me either. March & April 

are always busy months for my family. And 

this year is no exception: FFA contests, Track 

Meets, etc.  Weôre busy, busy, busy! 

 April, also, brings my YNôs birthday 

on the 13th. Hard to believe itôs been 18 years, 

but itôs been quite a ride and we havenôt even 

gotten to his senior year yet! Happy Birthday 

to everyone who has a birthday this month. 

 Iôm trying something new with this  

edition. Dillon has wanted to do a newsletter 

for awhile now. So, youôll see the first edition 

of the YN-SIDER in this  newsletter. I hope 

you like it. It will be entirely YN produced 

with Dillon as the first editor beginning next 

month. 

 Hope everyone is able to make the next 

meeting.           

         ~Dyan                       
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Ozarksô Coin Club Board Meeting 
March 6, 2018 

 
 

Our monthly meeting was held at the Discovery Center.   

Social hour began promptly with pizza from Incredible Pizza. Thank you to Judy Carman, Ann Rude, Nancy 

Squibb and Juan Alexander for bringing dessert and ice. There were 37 adults and 12 youth present, for a total 

of Forty-nine (49).  
 

The meeting was called to order at 6:39 p.m. by our President Nancy Redman. 
 

Nancy discussed the proposed change in the by-laws. We will vote in April for approval of the by-law  

changes. 
 

Nancy welcomed our visitors Adrian Hackney and Scott Bussard. 
 

We still need members to run for office.  Please let us know if you would like to be a member of the board.   
 

Betty and Bob Grace will bring ice for the April meeting.   
 

Summer Seminar ï Jim Guy has received one application from the YNs.  The club is offering a $1000.00 

scholarship for an adult who would like to attend. 
 

We have two trips coming up one to St. Charles for the coin show and one to Kansas City for the Money 

show.  Please let us know if you are interested in going to either of these shows. If we have enough members 

interested we will rent a bus for the trips. 
 

Jim Guy ï Announced he is the new YN director and thanked Jerry Moyer for the wonderful job he has done.  

Jim discussed the criteria for earning points throughout the year.  The club will pay for all YN ANA  

memberships.  
 

Paige Price gave a presentation on World War II Emergency Currency. 
 

The auction started at 7:02 p.m. and ended at 7:47 p.m. Thank you Stan Hamm and Don Feer for conducting 

the auction and Don Eggerman for assisting.  Thank you George Wait for issuing the Bidder ID numbers.  
 

The following items were won as door prizes.  You must be present to win a door prize. 
 

YN 

1964 Washington Quarter 

Mercury Dimes 

1898 Barber Quarter 

4 Indian cents 

1977 Proof Set 

2005 Proof Set 

Mercury Dimes 

4 Indian cents 
 

Adult 

1981 Proof Set 

2000 Proof Set 
 

Drawing for the Certificate this month is worth $25.00.  Sandra Towerôs name was drawn; she was not pre-

sent.   Next monthôs drawing will be worth $30.00. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:07 p.m.  
 

 



 

Ozarksô Coin Club Board Meeting 
March 8, 2018 

 

 

 

 

Present:   Kathy Kirwin, Judy Carman, Jim Carman, Nancy Redman, Ed Mayer and Jim Guy. 

 

Meeting called to order by our president Nancy Redman at 6:22 p.m.   

 

2018 yearôs presentation:   

April ï Kyra DeByle 

May - Jim Guy ï Coin Trivia 

June ï Harry Waterson 

July ï Double Auction 

August ï Summer Seminar presentations 

September - Picnic 

October ï Dillon Emery 

November ï YN Whoôs Who in OCC 

December ï Banquet 

 

Summer Seminar ï Jim has received applications from Perry and Paige Price.  He is awaiting to hear from 2 

other YNs.  Ed made a motion that we send Paige and Perry Price to Summer Seminar.  Jim Carman  

seconded the motion.  The motion carried.  Jim Guy will call the other YNôs who have expressed interest in 

going to Summer Seminar.   

 

Ed made a motion to pay for Greg Oelke and Jessica Kennonôs membership for 2018.  Kathy made a motion 

to gift $100 to them.  Jim Carman seconded the motion.  The motion carried.   

Nancy will send out a card to Mr. Oelke and Mrs. Goldthwait. 

 

 The resource book was reviewed for updates.   

 

YN dealer table ï Ed Mayer proposed to table this discussion at this time. 

 

Financials: February: Truman Carter Account: beginning balance $24,006.30, expenditures $0.00, Transfer to 

General Account $0.00, Annual Truman Carter Funds released $0.00, Deposits $155.00, interest $0.23, 

ending balance $24,161.53.    

General Account: beginning balance $1,992.75, expenditures $270.33, 2 checks written, deposits $0.00.  

Transfer to Truman Carter Account $0.00, Transfer from Truman Carter Account $0.00, interest $0.02, ending 

balance $1,668.84. Awaiting 1 check to clear $10.00. 

The bank statement was reviewed and approved by Jim Carman and Kathy Kirwin. 

 

Ed Mayer made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Jim Carman seconded the motion.  The motion carried. The 

meeting adjourned 8:20 p.m. 



Know of an upcoming show?  Want your newsletter emailed to you?  

Got an article you want to share?  Let me know at flyingeagleeditor@gmail.com 

Golden Eagles 

 

 On March 9th, the Golden Eagles met at the Golden Corral on North Kansas Expressway. Attending 

were Judy and Jim Carman, Nancy Squibb and Russ Samay, Bonnie and Don Eggerman, Bunny and Jim Guy, 

Betty and Bob Grace, David Nateghi, Kathy Kirwin, Harry Waterson, and Nancy Redman for a total of 14.  

Nancy R. received a 1974 unc. Ike silver Dollar that was donated by Don Eggerman.  Thanks Don!! 

   Last month Harry introduced his medals that were issued for resuscitation or performing a lifesaving 

event.  Since then he discovered all 400 plus names that received these medals.  The other medal he shared has 

900 recipients to which he has uncovered more than 700.  I say, ñdoes this man sleep?ò  He passed around a 

medal that wasnôt as it appeared.  The top of the medal appeared to be a very large radar device, but was  

actually a dedication in 1948 to the New York International Airport (later JFK).  He also had a smaller version 

as well as a ñso called dollarò with the same diagram.  There was a clue located on this medal proving it was 

centered to the signature and other items rather than north being at the top.  Harry has provided this  

information in detail elsewhere in the newsletter. Thanks again, Harry!!  

   We will get together again on April 13, 2018, at 1:00 at Golden Corral on North Kansas Expressway. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Proposed change to Page 10 Ozarksô Coin Clubôs Operating Procedures 

  

 

Currently the Order of Meeting reads: 

 

         Order of Meeting:  

   The following is the normal order for a meeting but may be adjusted by the president at any time. 

  1. Social Hour ï 6:00 p.m. - 6:30 p.m. 

 The Bid Board is opened as soon as someone places an item on the board. 

  2. The Auction begins at 6:30 p.m. 

  3. Meeting Called to Order 

  4. Greetings and Recognitions 

  5. Old Business 

  6. Short Break - when needed 

  7. New Business 

  8. Queries from members 

  9. Program 

10. Announce the BID Board will close 10 minutes after the auction ends. 

11. Drawing for Junior Door Prize (must be present to win) 

12. Drawing for Senior Door Prize (must be present to win) 

13. Drawing for Gift Certificate (must be present to win) 

14. Closing of Bid Board 

15. Meeting Adjourned 

 

 

Proposed change: 

 

 Order of Meeting: 

      The following is the normal order for a meeting but may be adjusted by the president at any time. 

  1. Social Hour ï 6:00 p.m. - 6:30 p.m. 

  2. Meeting Called to Order 

  3. Greetings and Recognitions 

  4. Old Business 

  5. Short Break ï when needed 

  6. New Business 

  7. Queries from members 

  8. Program 

  9. The Auction begins once the business and program are completed 

10. Announce the BID Board will close 10 minutes after the auction ends. 

11. Drawing for Junior Door Prize (must be present to win) 

12. Drawing for Senior Door Prize (must be present to win) 

13. Drawing for Gift Certificate (must be present to win) 

14. Meeting Adjourned 

2018 Proposed Bylaw Changes 



 

Currently it reads:  
 

IX.     Article IX Contacts, Loans, Checks and Deposits: 

B. Checks:  Any check or other negotiable instrument drawn on the general account of the club 

may be signed by either the president or the treasurer.  Any check on the account known as the 

ñTruman Carter Fundò shall be signed by two elected officers of the club as appointed by the board.  

Fund transfers may be made by the treasurer or president with approval from the board.  With the 

approval of the board of directors, the president may delegate any part or all of his check signing 

authority to the vice-president.   

 

The proposed change is: 

IX.     Article IX Contacts, Loans, Checks and Deposits: 

B. Checks:  Any check or other negotiable instrument drawn on the checking account of the club 

may be signed by either the president or the vice president or the treasurer.  All checks written must 

be reviewed by the board of directors.  Any check in excess of  $2,000 must be pre-approved by the 

board. 

2018 Proposed Bylaw Changes 

Every Which Way But Up 
By Harry Waterson 

 

Prompted by the recent exchange in the E-Sylum on medallic orientation I took a very suspect medal into the 

monthly luncheon of the Golden Eagles of the Ozarks' Coin Club on Friday March 9th. Here is a report that 

will be published in The Flying Eagle, the monthly newsletter of the club later this month. 

 

The 1948 New York International Airport Dedication Medal was shown to the members and passed around 

the room with the question: Is the reverse oriented properly or not? One member, Don Eggerman figured it 

out. This is the medal; 3-inch version.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
           Continued page 7, see Medal 



Continued from page 6, Medal 

 

There is a small version of this medal and it is HK-499. The 1st edition 

(1963) of the So-Called Dollar catalog by Hibler & Kappan described 

the reverse as "Clouds at top above large radar-like installation." The 

2nd edition (2008) got it right; "Clouds at top above layout of roads and 

runways at airport." But is the 'top' the top? There are clues it might not 

be. Should not the bottom legend split the bottom of the medal? Not off

-center into the lower right quadrant. But the biggest clue of all is the 

arrow pointing North in the far right field. If the medal is realigned so 

the arrow actually points North, that automatically brings the legend to 

the bottom of the medal splitting left and right.  

See the result to the right. Once this is done the Jamaica Bay coastline 

becomes geographically correct and not a horizon line. The sculptor 

could have helped the orientation by making his water lines run West-East rather than Northwest-Southeast. 

Although from an aerial POV water would usually just look flat.  
 

Of course, to add to the confusion the arrow on the medal points to True North while the airport is laid out to 

magnetic north. The angle of declination at JFK is 12.99ÁW. Iôm sure the sculptor did not have a clue about 

that issue. So when the little arrow is pointing straight up i.e. True North, the layout of the airport is off 13  

degrees clockwise. Another 'which way.' (I think I have my airport geometry right.) For those with local 

knowledge, the road coming out of the cloudbank is the Van Wyck Expressway.    

 

This medal has confounded many people over the years including the team that struck it at The Robbins Co. 

There they organized the obverse to match the coastline of Jamaica Bay on the reverse as if it were an horizon 

line. And thus creating the 'large radar-like installation.' The two horizontal runways that almost match  

Jamaica Bay's coastline helped add to the illusion. They struck thousands with this orientation. 

 

On December 24, 1963 the airport was renamed John F. Kennedy International just one month after Kennedy's 

assassination and from then on would be known simply as JFK. Two years later I worked as a ticket agent at 

TWA in their wonderful JFK Terminal Building designed by Aero Saarinen. He designed the Gateway Arch in 

St. Louis. The building was recently purchased by a hotel chain and they are remaking it into the TWA Hotel 

opening in 2019. 505 rooms. It is on my bucket list to spend a night there in luxury and to remember the  

miserable nights I spent there curled up in a steel chair in the agents' locker room waiting for late plane  

arrivals. 
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 The law that governs the Presidential $1 Coin program includes a rule 

about what to do when a president doesnôt have a wife during his term of office. 

This situation applies to Chester Arthur, whose wife, Ellen Arthur, died before he 

took office. Usually, the First Spouse coin features an image of Liberty that  

resembles a coin that was issued during the Presidentôs term. But in the case of 

Chester Arthur, the law specifies that Alice Paul be depicted. Alice Paul was a 

leader in the suffrage movement, the movement to allow women to vote 

(suffrage). Ms. Paul was born during the term of President Arthur, on January 11, 

1885. 

 The reverse depicts a woman marching in the suffrage parade, holding an 

American flag and wearing a banner that says, "VOTES FOR WOMEN." 

Women had been seeking the right to vote since the nationôs birth. That right was 

granted nationally when the 19th amendment to the Constitution was adopted in 

1920. By 1917, suffragists, including Alice Paul, were picketing the White House 

for this right. 

 The obverse features a portrait of Alice Paul, a leader in the women's  

suffrage movement (the movement to allow women to vote). 

 

Coin of  
the Month 

https://www.usmint.gov/learn/kids/coins-and-medals/first-spouse-gold-coins/alice-paul 

Alice Paul, Suffragist Gold Coin 

https://www.usmint.gov/learn/kids/coins-and-medals/first-spouse-gold-coins/alice-paul

